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Photo: The First National Bank of Lacona (Merchant’s Bank and Trust Company and now Pathfinder Bank) one of the many buildings in the Town of Sandy Creek that was nominated to the National Register of Historic Places

The bank is located on the south side of Harwood Drive in the commercial center of the Village of Lacona. The building was built in 1922-1923 for the town’s only bank, an important locally owned and operated institution (until 1964) that contributed to the economic stability and growth of the town. The bank was founded in 1912 by a group of local businessmen, including Charles M. Salisbury, who is also associated with the Charles M. Salisbury House and the First Baptist Church. Mr. Salisbury, who became vice president of the bank in 1912, president in 1927 and chairman of the board in 1932, was a revered leader in the community. He was shot to death in an attempted robbery at the bank in 1936, the most notorious event in the history of the town. As a result, a complete bandit barrier system was installed in the interior including bullet-proof glass teller cages, with electrified steel spikes above. Transactions were completed using a closed stainless steel turntable. The bandit barrier system was removed in 1964, after Merchants National Bank purchased the bank and remodeled the interior. The bank remains in operation and is a prominent feature of the Lacona commercial district. 

The children’s Christmas Tree event, a community service project, is scheduled for November/December this year. Groups wishing to participate should call to reserve a tree by October 10. (Rae 387-3666  Charlene 387-5456 x7) The trees are decorated from November 12 to 16th  ; community voting is November 19 to November 30; the awards party is December 4th and children deliver trees to a needy family, elderly person, a shut-in or ill person from December 10-14th Please, contact me if you know of someone who could benefit from a little Christmas cheer. 

The newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 11, 2007. The first prototype of the book is ready and plans are underway for Veterans Day when the book will go on sale. Thanks to Phyllis LeBeau and Norman Widrig for their help with the research and editing of this book. 

I will back in my office Friday, October 19th from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      
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